Report of the Chairman

Of the

Overview & Scrutiny Committee

Councillor Carole Rutherford

At the last Overview & Scrutiny meeting on the 24th January there were 3 substantial items on the agenda.  These were ‘the Introduction of the new style Local Area Agreement for 2008-11,  Cumbria Strategic Partnership Climate Change Strategy and Action Plan and the Carlisle Renaissance Economic Strategy.’  The comments of the committee are recorded in the council minutes.

There have also been two meetings of the Waste Service Scrutiny Task and Finish Group. This group was set up by the committee to look at the future development of the Council’s Waste Collection Services. At  the Task Group’s initial meeting on the 7th January the group looked at two possible areas for development – commercial waste and bulky household items. Because of the potentially short timescale in the present municipal year, the group agreed to focus initially on commercial waste. The second part of the review may have to be delayed until the new civic year.

At the second meeting on 18th February the group took evidence from a number of witnesses and considered various options. A further meeting to look in more depth into one of these options has been scheduled for 11th March.

Two areas of scrutiny and policy development the Committee is presently engaged in are the Historic Core and Public Realm. Workshops and presentations on both subjects have been held with Committee members and other interested stakeholders taking part with a further one on the Historic Core scheduled for March.  It was therefore particularly interesting to be able to take part in a visit to Glasgow on 28th January to see first hand how they had dealt with public realm issues in the regeneration of Glasgow centre.

One disappointment has been the need to cancel the meeting scheduled for the 28th February because of lack of business.  Disappointing because the one on the 10th April is going to have a particularly heavy agenda.  However, none of the reports could be available earlier than the 10th so it had been impossible to spread the load more evenly.

